



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15th FEBRUARY 2018 AT THE MERCURE
WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY

PRESENT: T DEAKIN L BLACKER I AINSLEY
 P THOMPSON E HOLDEN C KITCHEN
 D LONG T LONG R BLACKER
 L SHANKS T BROWN L GRAYSON
 I EDWARDS

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The meeting was opened at 1935 hrs by the Chairman who also thanked everyone for attending.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from T Heeks, P Chaplow, V Pope, I Edwards, T Benson and J Holden.

3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

The Committee read the minutes and there were no matters arising. After a proposal by R Blacker and seconded by E Holden they were passed as a true record.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £17543.91 in the current account. All levies were up to date. It is crucial the forms that are sent with the badges to the grounds are returned to the Treasurer (I Ainsley) in the time scale shown.

5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

RULE BOOK CHANGES

It was decided by the Committee that this item would be brought up at the CPSA AGM on 17th March by the Chairman (T Deakin)

6. DTL SELECTION SHOOTS

Mr. Thompson said he hadn't realised that the shoots results had been reduced from 3 to 2 from 5. After a discussion it was decided to change it back to 3.

ACTION: C KITCHEN TO CONTACT CPSA

ACTION: L BLACKER TO UPDATE FIXTURE LIST

7. COLTS PLACES FOR NOE TEAMS

An e-mail had been received from a CPSA member (J Bartle) asking why there were no Colts places on the teams. Unfortunately there are no Colt categories at major competitions so Colts need to shoot as a junior. There are badges/cups available for colts and juniors at regional shoots

ACTION: J BARTLE TO BE CONTACTED BY A MEMBER OF THE COMMITTEE

8. REIMBURSEMENTS OF ENTRY FEES

It was formally agreed that a contribution towards entry fees be made to the people who made the Regional Teams for the British Open and English Open for trap events. If a junior it will be at a reduced rate.

9. D WILSONS LETTER TO L SHANKS

The e-mail was discussed by the Committee and it was decided that the Chairman would respond to Mr Wilson

ACTION: T DEAKIN TO RESPOND TO MR WILSON COPY TO L SHANKS

10. PULL MAGAZINE

No reply had been received from HQ to Mr Deakins e-mail. Chairman to bring it up at the CPSA AGM.

The May issue will be printed by Fellows Media now (no relation to Nick!!).

11. CORRESPONDENCE

ABT SHOOTS

A Contact Submission Form had been received from a member asking why ABT Selection shoots had been reduced to 50 birds from 100. It was thought he had mistakenly looked at county shoots not selection shoots.

ACTION: I AINSLEY RESPONDED TO THE MEMBER, NO FURTHER COMMUNICATIONS NEED TAKE PLACE/

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

More items were needed to be written for PULL magazine.

Malcom Midgley's shoot to be put on website.

A colt review would be done by L Grayson.

A message to be sent to Beverley about dates for shoots – L Blacker

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.35 hrs.

L BLACKER
11TH MARCH 2018